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Hatton (Cruden) School Newsletter
August 2020



Hello

We hope you had a great summer and managed to spend some time with family and friends as lockdown started to ease. We are delighted to welcome our new P1 pupils and their families to Hatton School. I would firstly like to take this time to thank all my staff for their hard work in helping to safely prepare our school for opening. I would also like to thank all parents for their support and understanding in helping to keep our pupils and staff safe through these unprecedented times by adhering to the health and safety advice provided by the Scottish Government. I hope you find the following information useful. 


School Office
For the time being, we are asking all parents to contact the school via telephone or email to limit the number of people coming into our school building. If someone is not in reception to answer your call, the answering machine will pick up your message and will return your call as soon as possible.
The following times are when Miss Steele will be able to answer phone calls. 

Monday – Thursday = 08:30 – 15:20 
Friday = 08:30 – 12:15


Clothing and Footwear 

The Government guidance has advised that it is good practice for uniforms to be changed/ washed regularly, therefore our view on school uniform will be more flexible this term. Children can wear normal clothes, especially if their school clothes are being washed. No jeans please. All PE lessons will be outside (weather permitting) so we ask that they wear an appropriate PE kit on these days. If it is colder weather, it may be a good idea to put them in leggings/ joggers as opposed to shorts. The pupils will also be spending more time outside during their lessons, and therefore will need to bring a jacket every day. 
For the time being, children will not need to bring a change of shoes 

Staffing 

Class teachers for this session are as follows
P1/2 – Mrs Taylor 
P2/3 – Miss Kinsella & Mrs Macdearmid
P3/4 – Miss Cunningham
P5 – Miss Clark 
P6/7 – Mrs Stewart 

Visiting Specialists
Our Visiting Specialists this term are DANNY for P.E. and Mrs Kenyon for Music. 



End of the School Day 
To try and minimise congestion at the end of the day, the P3/4 class, P6/7 class, and pupils needing the bus will leave out the main gate. This means that our P6/7 pupils will leave the side door beside the hall at the end of the day, instead of the door they enter around the back of the school. The P1/2, P2/3 and P5 pupils will leave out the driveway gate beside the annexe. 
We would appreciate if you could tell your child where you will be standing so that they know where you are.
Curriculum 
Positive relationships are very important at Hatton School and as is normal practice, the focus for the first few weeks of this term will be ‘Getting to know you.’ We will also use this time to help our pupils readjust to school life and alleviate any worries. For the remainder of the term, we will be focusing on assessing where our learners are at, particularly for Literacy, Numeracy and Health & Well-being. 
Risk Assessment
We have gone through the Risk Assessment provided to schools from the Authority. All staff are familiar with the guidance and risks. However, we cannot guarantee no risk as all in any establishment. The children are our priority and to get them back to school feeling safe, comfortable, and cared for. We will do our best to minimise risks where practically possible. 
Signage is in place around the school which pupils and staff will adhere to. 
The Risk Assessment prepared for schools suggests that pupils should be encouraged to tie their hair back while at school. 
The Risk Assessment and further information will be shared in due course as and when updates are shared with us. 
Personal Hygiene
On arrival at school, your child is required to sanitise their hands. There will be a station just inside the door of their entrance. Our return to school letter details where their your child’s entrance door is. Once their belongings have been placed in their tray, they then have to wash their hands with soap and water. Throughout the day, your child will wash their hands before and after going to the toilet, before and after going out at break or lunch and then again at the end of the day. We would appreciate if you could reinforce the importance of handwashing with your child and your child may bring in their own hand sanitiser/ moisturiser if they wish. Please ensure this is clearly labelled and remind your child that they can’t share it with others. 
Face Masks/ Hygiene
Staff will wear face masks, where it is appropriate, in class or around the school when working with pupils or groups of pupils. The guidelines stipulate that all adults will still be required to follow social distancing rules of remaining 2M apart from other adults. If they are to be closer than 2M for a prolonged period, then they should wear a mask. 
Pupils are not expected to wear a face mask but will be permitted to do so if you feel this is your preference. However, please ensure that masks are suitable and are cleaned or replaced daily. 
Children will be encouraged to cough or sneeze into the crook of their arm if they don’t have time to get a tissue. All classes have a box of tissues available in the classroom. All used tissues should be placed in a bin. 
PPE & Cleaning of School 
We have access to PPE equipment in school and as you will have read above, we have rigid hand washing protocols in place for all staff and pupils. Staff have access to gloves, aprons and masks if required if a pupil or member of staff presents with any symptoms of someone feeling ill. 
There is additional cleaning taking place by our school cleaners throughout the day. Each class also has access to cleaning equipment to ensure that any shared resources and touch points are cleaned regularly.  
Symptoms of COVID
Can I please urge everyone to be extra vigilant and follow government guidelines regarding the symptoms of COVID-19. Any pupils displaying any of the symptoms must stay at home for 14 days and school should be informed immediately. If your child turns unwell during school hours, we will follow the government guidelines and will contact you to take your child home. 
Contingency Plan
Should we be required to return to full lockdown, we will follow the plan used last term. 
Should blended learning be required, where class sizes are reduced, we will return in two groups for two days each week. If you require any further details at this point, please be in touch. 


Important Dates
12th to 23rd October 2020 – October holiday
20th November 2020 – In-service Day 
21st December 2020 to 4th January 2021 – Christmas holiday 
12th February 2021 – Occasional Day 
15th February 2021 – Mid term Holiday 
16th to 17th February 2021 – Inservice Days 
2nd April – 16th April 2021 – Easter holiday 
3rd May 2021 – May Day holiday 
28th June to 13th August 2021 – Summer holiday 
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